UMPS MEETING MINUTES

November 6, 2014

The meeting was called to order at 7:04 pm by President Debbie Klein. 

Minutes: Minutes from the October meeting were presented for review.  A minor correction was made by Mary Burns that choir students “will attend” not “attended” the Lion King performance.  A motion was made by Therese Rilling and was seconded by Sue Koloske to approve the minutes as corrected, motion passed. 
Treasurer’s Report: Julie Bennett presented the Treasurer’s report.  The current activity relates to the craft fair, marching band banquet, NY trip, and butter braids.  Student account profits for butter braid sales was $1616.00.  Note that trip payments from students to the travel agency pass through the UMPS account.  The current general operating fund for UMPS stands at $4,192.78.  Doug Kazinski made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s report. The motion was seconded by Therese Rilling and the motion passed. 
Director’s Reports 
Miss Schlecht 

The concert season has started and it is wonderful to have the new auditorium space for performances.  The staff recital was awesome and well attended.  The choir performed their Broadway concert on 10/22 in the Saber Center.  They will be working on new winter concert music for a 12/8 performance.

Choirs will be performing at the craft fair at noon and should report by 11:15.

December 3rd will be the field trip to see the Lion King performance.  Show choir will see Mama Mia at the Marcus Center on February 22nd.

New risers are being set up in the classroom space.  The music spirit wear order went well and there may be another order before Christmas.  Quarter ends tomorrow.
Mrs. Umhoefer was not present but sent the following report read by Debbie Klein:
· Congratulations, again, to all students on a great marching band season!  It was wonderful to reflect on and celebrate the students' hard work at the marching band banquet last week.  Thank you to everyone for the awesome and thoughtful button blanket!  I look forward to displaying that in the band room!

· Although this is after the season has finished, commemorative "Piano Man" show t-shirts will be available to order starting next week.  Order forms will be sent home with students and will be sent out via email.

· We have playoff pep band tomorrow night (Friday).  Students should report to the band room at 5 PM, dressed warmly and in black and gold, if possible.  We will be busing to Hart Park and will be staying for the entire game.  We should be back to FHS around 10 PM.  If Franklin wins this week, the next playoff game will be next Friday, November 14, location TBA.

· Wind Ensemble students will be going to visit the 8th grade band tomorrow morning, and we will be playing our "Piano Man" show and talking with the 8th graders about high school band.  Wind Ensemble students should come to the FHS band room at 7:20, and we will return before the end of 1A, which is the Wind Ensemble block.

· The Jazz Ensemble will be performing at the Craft Fair on Saturday.  They should report to the Forest Park band room at 10 AM (earlier time than what was initially sent out), and we will be performing from 11-11:30 AM.  Students should wear concert black, and boys should wear a colorful, long tie.

· Next week in band classes, students will be submitting their preferences for their Winter Pep Band placement.  We have two pep bands that split the performances at basketball games and one hockey game, and students have the opportunity to communicate which band's dates would work best for them.  Final placements will be based on student preference, as well as instrumentation balance.  The full winter pep band schedule can be found on the band calendar for the year, and the first basketball pep band will take place the first Friday of December.

· The fall jazz concert will be on Tuesday, November 25, at 7 PM in the Saber Center.  Jazz students are also required to attend the tech rehearsal on Friday, November 21, after school, as well as the dress rehearsal on Monday, November 24, after school.

· Lastly, I need to make a correction to the Wind Ensemble/Jazz NYC payment amount that I emailed out on Monday.  The 2nd NYC payment is due on Wednesday, November 19, and it is for $130 (not $160).  Sorry for any confusion!

· If parents or students have any questions, please feel free to contact me!  Thank you!

Mr. Hull  - Was not present and did not send a report. 
Butter Braids 

Thanks to Liz Lacina for coordinating the butter braids sale, 335 were sold with student profits of $1616.00.
Popcorn Fundraiser

Mary Tamblyn is coordinating the popcorn fundraiser and orders are due tomorrow.

December Fundraiser

The December fundraiser will be Marcus cards.  Students should receive information after Thanksgiving.

Craft Fair 

This is our main fundraiser that supports scholarships and awards.  All 80 booths have been sold.  Liz Lacina will be in charge of concessions and has ordered the food. Concession meals will be priced at even dollar amounts for ease of serving customers. Annette Angell-Schram and Therese Rilling will handle the vendor registration/check-in table.  Vendors will come for set up 6-8pm on Friday or starting at 6:30am on Saturday.  The building will be open at 6:00am for making coffee.   NHS students have volunteered to help at various times throughout the day and for Friday set up.  Mr. Hull will handle the sound set up used by the choir.  Performance space will be in the cafeteria but has shifted to a new spot due to reconfiguration of booths in that area.  Bake sale will be near the concessions and will be coordinated by Mary Burns.  Everything will be priced for $1 (except breads or pie donations).  Donations can be brought in a shirt box and will be plated/bagged in $1 portions.  Please mark any items that contain nuts. Those donating baked goods should complete the form listing the items they are donating, forms will be available at drop off.  Items can be dropped off either Friday evening or early Saturday morning to allow time to get things plated/bagged if necessary.  Raffle is being coordinated by Michelle Edwards.  NHS students will be asked to help with ticket sales.  Any help is appreciated for tear down at the end of the day Saturday.
Attendance Incentive 

A drawing was held for attending tonight’s meeting.  Sue Koloske was the winner of a Starbucks gift card, Mary Burns will receive front row seats for the choir’s winter concert. 

There was a motion by Mary Burns to adjourn.  The motion was seconded by Sue Koloske.  Motion passed.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:49 pm.   

Respectfully submitted,

Karen Matovich, Co-secretary
